
  

 
 

 

 

 

To: City of Portland, ME – Portland Fire Department 

 

From: Colby Malcolm, Eastern Fire 

 

Re: Apothecary by Design – 1st Floor Server Room 

 

Date: 4/20/17 

 

Apothecary by Design is a single-story business occupancy currently protected by a fully 

automatic supervised fire sprinkler system interconnected with a manual fire alarm system. The 

fire alarm system is monitored by a remote central station. 

 

The owner has requested an alternative to sprinkler protection be installed in the current server 

room to avoid the possibility of water discharging on any sensitive equipment. A new NOVEC 

1230 fire suppression system will be installed in the server room consisting of cross zoned smoke 

detection and manual controls. A connected reserve will also be installed ensuring little to no 

down time in protection within the space. Upon owner request the fire sprinkler head will be 

plugged within the server room. 

 

Please don’t hesitate to contact with any questions. Thank you 

 

Colby Malcolm 

Eastern Fire 

malcolmcr@easternfiregroup.com 

207-784-1507 
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